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information made available for the consideration of budgetary proposals must be
maintained.

Mr. Chairman,

Brazil deeply appreciates the Secretary-General's commitment to consultation with
all Member States. This process has fostered a constructive environment of
negotiations, which we hope will persist until its conclusion.

Sound processes are the basis for the better results we all seek for the United
Nations. Meaningful reform requires ownership of the process by the entire
membership of the Organization. This is owed to the Charter itself, which states
that decisions on budgetary questions are important decisions of the General
Assembly.

Reforms must increase transparency, accountability, effectiveness, and oversight in
the Organization, without altering its intergovernmental, multilateral, and
international character. Brazil underscores the oversight roles of the General
Assembly, relevant intergovemmental and expert bodies. In particular, my
delegation stresses the importance of strengthening the role of the Committee for
Programme and Coordination.

Mr. Chairman,

My delegation underscores the importance of renewed efforts towards ensuring
equitable geographical representation and gender parity in the Secretariat. While
we applaud the Secretary-General's attention to these issues, it behooves us to
recognize that they are still far from being adequately addressed throughout the
Organization. In neither case can we be content with the slow prog16.3aviat.sressese53ew0.7 -maith



serve the United Nations well for many decades. Brazil is confident that, faced
with the proposals put before it by the Secretary-General, the Fifth Committee will
once more rise to the challenge and forge agreement we need to make them a
reality.

My delegation stands ready to reach an outcome on this momentous agenda item
that leads to a more effective and efficient United Nations.

Thank you very much.




